March 10, 2025

The Ellettsville, Indiana, Town Council met for a regular meeting on Monday, March 10, 2025, at the Ellettsville Town Hall Meeting Room located at 1150 West Guy McCown Drive. Scott Oldham called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Jimmie Durnil gave a word of prayer followed by the Pledge of Allegiance led by Kevin Patton.

Roll Call: Members present were Scott Oldham – President, Dan Swafford – Vice President, William Ellis, Trevor Sager and Pamela Samples. Michael Farmer - Town Manager and Noelle Conyer - Clerk Treasurer were also present. Darla Brown, Town Attorney, present via Zoom.

Supervisors participating: Kevin Patton, Jimmie Durnil, Kip Headdy and Denise Line.

Approval of the Minutes for the Regular Meeting February 24, 2025

Scott Oldham entertained a motion for approval of the minutes of the regular meeting February 24, 2025. Dan Swafford so moved. Pamela Samples seconded. All in favor, motion carries.

Accounts Payable Vouchers and Payroll

Scott Oldham entertained a motion to pay Accounts Payable Vouchers and Payroll. Trevor Sager so moved. William Ellis seconded. All in favor, motion carries.

Resolutions

Resolution to approve Hoosier Start 457 Plan as an additional plan to Nationwide retirement plan

Noelle Conyer, Clerk Treasurer, explained she met with Nationwide to look at fees for the current plan that was grandfathered in to see if Hoosier Start Plans would be more cost effective. Darla Brown, Town Attorney, explains there are three different plans. Trevor Sagor stated he would like to see a breakdown of each plan. Scott Oldham asked council to have questions to Noelle Conyer by the first of the week to go over at a future meeting. William Ellis made a motion to table the resolution. Pamela Samples seconded. Roll call vote: Scott Oldham – yes; Dan Swafford – yes; Trever Sagor – yes; Pamela Samples – yes. Motion carries.

Ordinance on First Reading

Ordinance on Second Reading

Old Business

New Business

Privilege of the Floor

Supervisor Comments

Michael Farmer acknowledged town workers that responded to an accident last Saturday involving a vehicle hitting a fire hydrant.

kevin Patton spoke about the Battle of the Badges which raised \$1606 and canned goods for Pantry 279.

Denise Line stated she and Kip Headdy applied for a grant through INDOT which was granted in the amount of \$258,181.63 that will be used to pave multiple sites with a total project cost of \$344,242.20.

Comments

Adjournment

scott Oldham, President adjourned the meeting at 6:43 p.m.

Scott Oldham, President

William Ellis

Trevor Sager

Dan Swafford, Vice President

Pamela Samples

Noelle M. Conyer Clerk - Treasurer